MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 10-10-2016 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:   Palk, Mrs Clarke, Pennington,  Joinson, Page, Smith, Thorp, Veasey; C. Cllr Rosemary Rowe. Also in attendance was Cllr Jonathan Hawkins who will replace Cllr Rowe when the boundaries are redrawn shortly. He was welcomed by the Chairman.
ALSO PRESENT:
8 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles, 
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.
1(10.16)
APOLOGIES 
Cllrs. Cox, Webber 
2(10.16)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Cllr Clarke noted that several parts of her report had suffered in transcription and it was agreed that the clerk would rectify these errors and re-present the minutes at the next meeting.
3(10.16) MATTERS ARISING
None
4(10.16) POLICE:
A number of minor items from the police incident website for this area were noted.
5.(10.16) REPORTS
COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
C. Cllr Rosemary Rowe reported:
DEVON COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER 2016. From Rosemary Rowe: 
Community Hospitals. 
Many parishes have been represented at Open Meetings during the Consultation process concerning the possible closure of some of our local community Hospitals. The process is ongoing at present and it is important that you have your say. There is a meeting at The Civic hall in Totnes on Tuesday 11th October at 6.30 p.m.People can write or correspond their views via the internet. 
Broadband. 
The broadband phase 1 is near completion with the target being 90% coverage by the end of 2016. Air band is going live across Dartmoor soon? 
Sherford New Town is starting to come out of the ground, the first tranche of houses are progressing and it is hoped that they will be occupied in the Spring of 2017. 
Women against state pension changes. The County and indeed most District Councils including South Hams have debated this in a resolution recently and have had total support and members have agreed to write to an canvas M.P.`s on this issue. There has been a change in the age at which people can obtain their State pension. If born after the beginning of April 1951 they have to wait extra years before they are entitled to get a pension from the state. This was not made widely known and many women have been left without an income or a job and so have had to rely on their partners. 
Devolution within the South West. (Not including Cornwall.) 
Talks are ongoing amongst the various parties. It will be some time before a decision is reached as to if we proceed or not. The problem as always is finance. It appears that at present Central Government will not change its views much on the financing of Local Government and councils will not be much better off via Brexit. 
And finally: 
A Meeting has been arranged at Spaces Studio 3 at Dartington Hall with Neil Parish M.P. on Thursday 27th October starting at 7.30 p.m.He is a member of a panel to discuss Food and Farming post Brexit. 
Anyone who is interested in E.F.R.A. is welcome to attend. 
As usual some of you meet on the same evening .Three P.C. meet on the same night and two on another two occasions. 
However if I am elected to serve on Devon County Council in May next year only Dartington and Staverton will still be in my Division. 
Best wishes, Rosemary. 
.
DISTRICT COUNIL REPORT
D. Cllr Pennington reported that the DCC was still moving towards the LACC scheme which he was against. Zurich Municipal Risk Identification has looked into the scheme and considers that it constitutes a serious risk.
MEG REPORT
Cllr. Page reported that the work for September included mowing F/P 18 from Moorview to Farthing Lane. The steps leading to F/p 19 off Totnes Road were cleared, while Steve holley cleared the Broomhill side verge of Preston Down Road from Five Lanes roundabout to the bypass roundabout. Dave Berlyn mowed Broomhill and f/p 13. Bridleway 21 was strimmed and the P3 footpath survey for 2017 was started. Stve Holley completed work on the Ipplepen Road verges.  Tor Field footpaths were cleared of encroaching grass and other work done there. 2 steps were replaced on f/p 5 at Strainey Tor  and more will be replaced. Steve Holley cut back trees on the Pembroke Park side of Vicarage Hill. 36 hours of voluntary work was completed.
The Chairman thanked Cllr Page for the report and MEG for the work done. He proposed that a letter of appreciation to Robin Cox be sent – this was seconded by Cllr Clarke and CARRIED unanimously.
6(10.16) NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
At the Sept. 19th meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan working group to collate the results of the questionnaire survey and plan the way forward, Ms Delyth Sutton was elected Chairman of the NP Plan group and David Cook and Mary Oliphant agreed to take the rest of the questionnaires and work up a summary to be considered at the next meeting. This will be on Tuesday 25th in the Village Hall.
7(10.16) PLANNING
2731/16/FUl: Proposed agricultural building for fodder etc on land adjacent to North, Westerland Dale. It was AGREED that this application would be subject to site meeting .
2873/16/LBC: Listed building consent for repairs to existing slate roof etc., Torr Cottage, Ipplepen Road.  SUPPORT

2863/16/LBC: listed building consent for additional windows in roof spaces- 2, Higher Compton Barton – SUPPORT
2842/16/HHO: Firscroft, Five Lanes Road- upward extension to provide additional accommodation- SUPPORT
8(10.16)  CORRESPONDENCE
There has been a request to build a mobile phone mast on the verge between Five Lanes roundabout and the By-pass, next to Broomhill Meadow. This would be on DCC Highways land. It was AGREED to put this on the agenda for the next meeting and to invite the company to explain its proposals at that meeting.
9(10.16) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
             Chair of this committee Cllr Jenny Clarke reported:
I have had a telephone conversation with Kerry McCabe our youth worker regarding our use of Bob the Bus as I was under the impression that this would be paid for so that we could ship the children over to Totnes youth club or on outings at no cost to themselves.
It seems that there was some funding set aside for the bus but from what I understand this has been used so now there is a charge. To this end and if there are just a few children going on outings et cetera the parents have been taking them in their cars. Although we always used to do this when my children were younger I want to make sure that the parents who take them are covered by their insurances as in this day and age with so many minefields as regards claims we can’t be too careful.

She still has this room in the Village Hall once a month for the Youth Club but would really like to be able to have it twice a month so I must contact the Village Hall committee again to see if they can accommodate us. It would be cheaper to hire the hall than do as she does at the moment and take them out somewhere on the second week of the month which makes the amount they pay more than it should be.

I have suggested we hire the hall on an evening in the not too distant future to hold an evening for young people particularly targeting older teenagers, where I will provide some food i.e. burgers hotdogs and maybe some music to attract them in so that Kerry who is a trained drugs counselor can gain their attention for a short talk on the dangers of drugs. 

It is my belief that this may be a way to get them to listen. The idea is still in its infancy  but I will do my upmost to make it happen. She suggested we call it a workshop but I disagree totally with this as I do not believe teenagers would be in the least bit persuaded to come anywhere near the place with the word work involved.

Members discussed the Allianz report on the play area in Tor Field. Kirk Fencing have already been instructed to mend the fencing. MEG will tidy up the margins of the play area and Thulborns will be contacted to cut the grass inside and outside the play area. The roundabout needs a more solid floor and Cllr Clarke agreed to chase this up with the supplier. 
The clerk informed that Colin Axford had said that the stumps by the wall that is being repaired need to be ground out and members AGREED to authorize this as per the original quote from Devon Tree services. 

10(10.16) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
It was proposed by the Chairman to write again to Highways about the possibility of a pedestrian crossing outside the school and the extension of the double yellow lines. This was seconded by Cllr Page and duly CARRIED. It was also AGREED to write to the Headmaster of the school for support in this. 
11(10.16) FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
The following items are submitted for approval:-

Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses September                                                      382.92

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.60

   Marldon Cricket Club  half-yearly meadow maint. March-Sept.                      480.50

   Furnitubes   Berwick brown recycled plastic seat                                          562.80

Receipts- Main a/c:

Precept payment  2016/17  2nd instalment                                                       5,666.00

Payment from Cllr Pennington’s discretionary allowance for wall repairs 

at Tor Field                                                                                                     1,000.00

Env. a/c 

A.J. Cox                  sales etc                                                                               26.45

Donation     for work done                                                                                    25.00

EXTERNAL   AUDIT

I am pleased to be able to report that the External Auditor  has signed off the Annual Return for Marldon Parish Council. The only complaint was that an amendment was made to the actual Return without adding the signature of the clerk and Chairman. I was not aware that this was necessary but I am now!       
BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 31 August 2016  

Main Account:                      £22,189.33

P3     Account:                         £695.87

Environment Account :            £616.59

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.12.2015:       £20,795.20 (gross interest p.a.=£154.80)

12(10.16)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
13(10.16) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN
Cllr Joinson warned that severe weather is forecast for this winter and we still don’t have an Emergency Officer or a Snow Warden. It was AGREED to put this on the next agenda.
14(10.16) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS- none
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday November 14th 2016. 
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                      14-11 -2016
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